Date of Notice: September 12, 2017

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE MAKING

In accordance with Rhode Island General Laws (RIGL) 23-17-10, notice is hereby given that the
Rhode Island Department of Health (RIDOH) proposes to repeal the following rule: Rules and
Regulations Pertaining to Procurement of Anatomical Gifts (R23-18.6.1-ANAT). The proposed
repeal would supersede ERLID 4950 (Effective January 7, 2008).

REGULATION TITLE:

Rules and Regulations Pertaining to Procurement of Anatomical Gifts [R23-18.6.1-ANAT]
TYPE OF FILING: Repeal

RULEMAKING ACTION: Public Notice of Proposed Rule Making

TIMETABLE FOR ACTION ON THE PROPOSED RULE: The public comment period ends
on Friday, October 13, 2017.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULE: The RIDOH is proposing a repeal of this rule as it contains
identical language to the statute and is therefore redundant.

COMMENTS INVITED: All interested parties are invite to submit written comments concerning
the proposed regulations. Written comments can be submitted by mail to Paula Pullano, Rhode
Island Department of Health, 3 Capitol Hill, Providence, Rl 02908-5097 or by email at
paula.pullano@health.ri.gov by the close of Friday, October 13, 2017. Please note that comments
submitted to RIDOH by other means than the prescribed mailing and email address may not be
received and addressed in RIDOH’s concise explanatory statement. To ensure that your comments
are received, please send them to the prescribed mailing and email address.

WHERE COMMENTS MAY BE INSPECTED: Rhode Island Department of Health, 3 Capitol
Hill, Providence, Rhode Island 02908-5097.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Paula Pullano, Rhode Island Department of
Health, Division of Policy, Information, and Communications, 3 Capitol Hill, Providence, Rhode
Island 02908-5097, 401-222-1042, paula.pullano@health.ri.gov.

AUTHORITY FOR THE RULEMAKING: Section 23-18.6.1 of the Rhode Island General Laws.

REGULATORY FINDINGS: In its determination to repeal this rule, RIDOH gave consideration


mailto:paula.pullano@health.ri.gov
mailto:paula.pullano@health.ri.gov

to: 1) alternative approaches; 2) overlap or duplication with other statutory and regulatory
provisions; and 3) significant economic impact on small business. Based on the duplication of
existing statutory provisions, it was determined that repeal of the rule was the most appropriate
course of action.

THE PROPOSED AMENDMENT: RIDOH proposes to repeal the Rules and Regulations
Pertaining to Procurement of Anatomical Gifts (R23-18.6.1-ANAT) in its entirety.



STATE OF RHODE ISLAND
RHODE ISLAND DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
CONCISE STATEMENT OF PROPOSED NON-TECHNICAL AMENDMENTS
(AMENDMENTS TO AN EXISTING REGULATION)

In accordance with the Administrative Procedures Act, Section 42-35-3 (a) (1) of the RIGL, following is
a concise statement of proposed non-technical amendments to the Rules and Regulations Pertaining to
Procurement of Anatomical Gifts (R23-18.6.1-ANAT). The proposed regulations would supersede
ERLID 4950 (Effective January 7, 2008).

Amendment _
Coordinates Rationale/Summary of Change
Page #, Section #, Description of changes, including reason(s) for the
and line # change.

Entire regulation Entire regulation to be repealed.
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